

Kanover Zete



Psi Epsilon Chapter • Zeta Psi Fraternity 8 Webster Avenue • Hanover, New Hampshire 03755

HANOVER, NEW HAMPSHIRE SUMMER 2004

Reunion Meeting Outlines Present and Future of Zeta Psi at Dartmouth

t reunions in June, a group of about 20 alumni and current brothers attended a house meeting convened by T. Weymouth '79, one of our Elders on the Board of Directors, who reported on the "State of the Zete" Highlights of the report:

The Corporation has been unable to rent the rooms for brothers (or others) to live in the House, which led us to lease the living room as of the State of the Zete" Highlights of the report:

To be able to cover expenses. When the Town

➤ Despite having been derecognized by the College in 2001, Zeta Psi atDartmouth continues to exist and operate legally as a fraternity. We are still recognized by the Zeta Psi International Fraternity. There currently are 27 un dergraduate brothers, and, in addition to the traditional "hanging out" in the basement, the fraternity hosts a variety of well-attended low key so cial events.

> Notwith standing the foregoing,

House finances remain precarious. The Corporation has been unable to rent the rooms for brothers (or others) to live in the House, which led us to lease the living room as office space to the Dartmouth Review in order to be able to coordex penses. When the Town of Hanover deemed this lease arrangement to be non-compliant with the Town zoning laws, at our request the Review vacated the premises at the end of the Spring Term, again leaving the House cash-strapped. We need to find a way to raise at least \$15,000 annually for the House to remain viable.

➤To address the financial situation, the Elder Chapter's Board of Directors is curcontinued on page 7

Breaking News



Zeta Psi at Dartmouth Wins Bronze Award for Most Upstanding Chapter for 2004 at National Convention

Chapter Faces Tough Financial Decisions

by Jason Gelman '00, Elder Treasurer

reetings fellow Brothers. In my first year of ser vice as dder chapter treasurer I have had the pleasure of meeting many of you and I look forward to meeting many more brothers over the coming years. To gether with our undergraduate treasurer, I have spent many hours in the last few months investigating our ability to meet our current and future financial obligations. These obligation smainly revolve around our 85 year-old house, but part of the vision of the Board of Directors is to someday be able to provide scholarship money for our undergraduates to relieve them of some of the financial burden of being in a fraternity.

While our chapter is still strong in tradition and membership we are in a very precarious financial position. As a result of our our house self-su ffici longer present. To rep continued on page 3



unfortunate derecognition it is not possible for the underg raduates to make 8 Webster Avenue their full-time home. While some brothers are de-facto in-residence, the income from our underg raduates that has kept our house self-sufficient for 150 years is no longer present. To replace this money we continued on page 3

A Chapter in Transition

by David Gainer '05, Phi

hree years removed from derecognition, the Psi Epsilon chapter of Zeta Psi has certainly recovered. With the departure of the Classof 2004 this June, no brothers in the house will have been part of a recognized house at Dartmouth. Still, we are maintaining the traditions of the house, while continually looking to improve the state of the house and the brotherhood.

Our greatest obstacle is our inability to raise money, as brothers are unable to live in the house during terms when we are taking classes. To raise some money early last year we leased the living room to the Dartmouth Review. Our relationship with the Dartmouth Review came to an untimely end in February when the Hanover zoning board continued on page 7

Focus on the House

Aging Physical Plant Can Be Restored Donations From Elders Are Necessary

by Jesse Cook-Dub in '01, Elder Secretary reetings fellow brothers. After assuming my position last fall I had the opportunity to review our records from the past 20 years including many letters from concerned brothers who are worried about the condition of our physical plant (8 Webster Av en ue). I share your concern sand I am proud to announce that the Board of Directors is working to ward rectifying this embarrassing situation.

Prior to our derecognition we began a stored the living room. series of renovations, including a complete rep lacement of the floor, walls and lighting fixtures in our living room, and replacement of the chimneys and boiler. For those of you who have not visited the house recently I urge you to wander in to the living room and see what a difference this renovation has made. I believe this transformation is possible for all the living spaces in our house.

The un dergraduates have done a commend ab le job of keeping the house from further deterioration over the past ten years. Making any positive progress, though, is beyond their meager resources, especially in these lean times following our der ecognition. As we work with the college to find a way to re-recognize Zeta Psi it has become abundantly clear that we will need to restore our entire house as we successfully re-

Unfortunately, without a steady stream of income, these major renovations have not been possible. Aside from paying our property taxes, the elder chapter's main responsibility is to provide the money for extraordinary expenses such as the work it will

take to restore our 85 year-old house to its former glory, and to bring it into the new millennium. When you pay your dues, Iask y outo keep these major reno vations in mind. If you want to lend a helping hand to this project you can restrict your gift to physical plant mainten an ee only by indicating as such on your check or when you donate on-line.

With your help we can all visit a house we will be proud to have once called



Undergraduates Work to Maintain Physical Plant 85 Year-Old House Gets a New Coat of Paint

by "Clubber Lang" '06, House Manager

s we enter the Fall term, the house's condition steadily improves. Over the past several months we have systematically cleaned the bedrooms, making them into comfortable living spaces; the house is now deaner than it has been in recent memory. As a consequence of der ecog nition, en rolled students cann ot live at 8 Webster Avenue, but the constant presence of brothers makes the house as lively taken up secondhomes in the house speaks volumes about how our situation has improved over the past few years following der eco gnition. The energetic atmosphere of the house is a clear sign of the fraternity's vitality.

This past year, we restored the kitchen repeatedly froze and cracked, causing sig- ers on their off-terms. We also repain ted the



as ever. The number of brothers who have nificant water damage. The lack of water to the kitchen meant that the sink and the laundry machines did not work. This problem was corrected and our addition of pipe heaters ensured that the brothers would not have maintained wood floor and an excellent furto haul massive bags of dirty laundry to near by dorms in the future. The ability to use the kitchen and laundry machines has to its former glory. Due to the harsh winters made the house an even more attractive alover the past years, the pipes in the kitchen ternative to campus housing for our broth-

kitchen and bath room, considerably improving the appear ance of the house.

For several month slast year we had a tenant, the Dartmouth Review. Unfortunately, due to Hanover zoning restrictions, we are no longer able to house the Dartmouth Review. While we have lost the Review's rent m oney we have regained our living room. Now thatthe living room is vacant once more the brotherhood has used the first floor for a variety of social events from casual poker games to large parties. The return of our livin g room has greatly improved the house's social options. The spacious room is in fantastic condition with new windows, a well-

We have also worked hard to restore the exterior of the house. Bright lighting makes the house warm and inviting even on the coldest winter nights. The sand volleycontinued on page 6

SUMMER 2004

Class Council Forming

Members Still Needed

he Elder Chapter Board of Directors has officially formed

Class Coun cil. The Council will consist of one or two brothers from each graduating class and will be a tool for fast dissemination of information and equally fast polling of the membership on important issues. As such, the Board will be able to make decisions with more in formation and in a more democratic way than ever before. With increased dissemination of infor mation the Board's decisions will be more open to commentand review by the brotherhood. When the

Council has been fully established every Elder will have at least one brother that he has a personal connection to that he can bring ideas and problems to for a full hearing by

Much likemany of the other programs

Council's goal isto facilitate communication prevailing attitude of inclusiveness, espe-

Class Council Members

77 - Doug Mayor 78 - J. Hunter Melville

79 - Mark Sullivan

80 - Mark Fischer

81 - Steve K roll

82 - Jonathan Baker 84 - Michael Salzhauer

85 - Carl Eurenius

88 - Wavne Weil

89 - Todd Timmer man

93 - Ethan Leonard

94 - Benjamin Dean

96 - Ben Mitchell 97 - Jay Hanlon

98 - Victor Sha for

99 - TJ. O'Neill 00 - David Stoner

01 - Robert Levine &

Robert Costello 02 - Philip Gerwin

03 - Adam Goldberg

04 - Ivan Grant

the Board has implemented this year, the diverse group of brothers is indicative of a

cially when debating the current and future status of the fraternity. The new Board believes that by creating a body politically representative of a wider array of alumni it can tailor the decisions it makes to the interests of the brotherhood as a whole.

PAGE THREE

The Board is asking for brothers fr om all classes not currently represented to volunteer as their class's Council representative. Please email our secretary. Jesse Cook-Dubin at: icdubin@alum.dartmouth.org if you would like to become a Class

in both directions, from the Board to the Council representative.

brotherhood and from the brotherhood to Chapter Faces Tough the Board. The Council also gives the opportunity for a larger number of brothers to Financial Decisions become involved as Elder members. This bold step in reaching out to a more

continued from page 1

must now turn to you, our faithful alumni. We need to raise approximately \$15,000 per year mainly to pay our property taxes. To accomplish this reasonable goal the Board of Director shas been considering several options for communicating our needs more effectively than we have in the past The '79 and '99 classes, fresh from their reunions, are already planning larger don ations to rise to this challenge.

Some of you have not made donations in the past If you are in a position to donate now, I implore you to give as much as you can. If you have generously paid dues in the past I urge you to reevaluate your personal donation level and see if you can give a little more. The continued presence of Zeta Psi at Dartmouth depends on your donations.

I welcome any of you to email me at: jason.gelman@alum.dartmouth.org if you would like to discuss the state of the elder chapter's finances or fundraising in detail. Zeta Psi at Dartmouth is a proud, old tradition that we must not let fail. I urge you to become more involved in the elder chapter, b oth financially and person ally. If you don't make an effort to maintain our viability now v ou may not have a house to visit on your next reunion.

Wine & Cheese Tails, Clambake Highlight Social Calendar

his year Zete has hosted a number of successful social events despite the fact that our tight budget has for ced us to place our financial priorities elsewhere. At what was undeniably the most enter taining event so farth is year, the house played ho st to a rau co us crowd that came for "Wine and Cheese" 'Tails to be regaled with the mu sical genius o fcellist Daniel "Squid" Yi '06 and the wild, improvisational railings of pledge Matt "Kaspar Ar buckle" Stoff' 07 on the piano. With the departure of the Dartmouth Review from our livin groom, we were able to take advantage of its clear advan tages in size, lighting, and acoustics over the Chapter Room. The eventdrew many who had never before been inside the house, and first impressions were overwhelmingly favorable. Said Krzyzstof 'B oristhe Bullet" Siuda '06, "The girls I invited all told me they never k new Zete was such a chill place."

Although the financial squeeze precluded any possibilities of a formal over win-



Brothers prepare for a hike in the countryside

ter term, we held a Summer Clambake in the mold of the Spring '03 Clambake, which was an en ormous success. The br otherhood each pledged to donate \$30 apiece to make the event possible. Although originally intended to be a summer term tradition, we had so much fun that sentiment within the house is that we would do well to make ourselves more visibly active whenever possible and this is a great way to show (in public) how much fun we are having.

Reunions Bring Zetes Back to Hanover

25 Years Later, Class of '79 Thinks They Are Still "God-Like"

by Mark Sullivan, '79

Bankert, Carl Briscoe,

Mike Hanna, Billy McGee, Rob Moore, Rich Pugh, Mark Schneider, Mark Snyderman. Dave Springer, Mark Sullivan, and T. Weymouth. These 11 bro from the Zete Class of '79 repre-



sented approximately The basement is still central to the lives of all

50% attendance, ver- Zetes, regardless of age.

on Thursday even in g at Bill Mitchell's party trudin g-up-slightlyand the class tent Raucous reuniting was from-between-theheard among several bro, and Schnicks on æ two-hal ve s-of-theagain abandon ed his last beer, but still hung in there to close down the class tent with kept the juices flowing Sully once we had recovered from the concept of a last call (for alcohol). Numerous bro were asking for Ashley Dent Hatheway and others who regrettably were unable to make it. Chase had a daughter's so coer tour nament to attend, Harry flew to Switzer land for work instead, and Frank was still looking for the other half. All were fondly remembered and sorely missed.



Sully Pup, Weaxl and The Doc

On Friday night particularly strong ivingup to their well-deserved repuperformances were turned in by Bankert, tation for being the finest class in McGee, Sullivan, and Weymouth at Bones Zete/Psi Epsilon history, the "god- Gate, again after closing down the class tent like" '79 s returned in force for their following last call. Several '79s from a couple 25th reunion. In attendance were Steve of other houses were there too. We were

> schooled in the more recent versions of beer pong played on campus these days. while struggling to adjust to the current setting of five drinks to a cup instead of four. Per haps that explains the numerous kn ock-o vers. Fortunately, our hosts (either Gate under grads

sus about 35% for the reunion class as a or more recent alums or perhaps a mix whole Reminiscent of old times, no '80s were thereof) were kind enough not to make the old guys chug. Eventually we reverted to The festivities got underway for some super-low-net-in-the-form-of-a-board-pro-

table fast pong, which un til the wee hours of the morning. In fact, T and Sully were surprised by daylight as they emerged from the



Saturday after- Elders show the newly graduated Thomas "Odie"

noon featured two key Byron low to play pong Zete events, the return of Scoe and a special meeting at the house during which T brought everyone up to date on the status of the Chapter's de-recognition by the College, interim activities, and potential reinstatement (see related article). App arently the only chance for Scoe to make it to reunions was a Saturday afternoon-Sunday morning round-trip, and the effortwasmuch appreciated. Fittingly, Scoe, along with Twills, T, and others, paced the activities for Saturday night in the Zete basement in a performance that paralleled Friday night next

This is a special edition of the Hanover Zete. If you have written in with alumni news it will appear in our next version. If you would like to share news with us please em ail jcdubin@alum.dartmouth.org or regular mail to the address on page 6.



McGee and Bankert on the sundak

do or. The only unfortunate note was that Schnicks missed out having had a bad reaction to some medication that had landed him in the emergency room.

The week end went by way too fast, a sure sign that a go od time was had by all. Particularly striking was the way in which guys who in some cases had not seen or spoken with each oth er for perhaps 10 or 20 years could instantaneously reestablish relationships as if having never left campus, a

noteworthy tribute to the bonds formed in larg e part through the Zete during our unde rg ra du ate da vs. Hopefully we will ha ve 100% attendance at our next reunion among Zete

'Round the Girdled Earth They Roam......

Zrta Psi Alumni News

James "Sweeney" Mills '00 Marries Margaret Grace '01

by David "Spud" Stoner, 00

n late May, a vast hor de of Zete brothers converged up on of Seattle. Washington. Members of the Classes of '98, '99, '00, '01, '02 and '03 classes all came to even in g. Thursday witness the wedding of our dear James "Sweeney" Mills' 00 to the lovely Margaret Grace' 01. Armed with only a greatthirstand a complete lack of common sense, the Zete brotherhood showed the people of Seattle exactly what it was like to have the granite of New Hampshire in their muscles and (even more so) their brains.

Special thanks to Sweeney, Bryan "Bunky"Imai '99, Brett "Dodger" Kiefer '99, and their roommate Mike Frei (a fellow Zete from Cornell) for housing a large portion of the Zetes over the course of the week end. Other thanks to Colin "Fredo" Fox '01 for managing to keep Matt "Slouch" Hosner '01 and Brian "Donnie" Schmidt '02 aliv efor the entire weeken do ut at his parents' house in

The weekend commenced as most Dartmouth week ends should, on Wednesday night with the ceremonial 'first game of ship." Sweeney and David "Spud" Stoner



Smith '02 rides away victoriously on his.

'00 managed to c ompletely dismantle Bunky and Dodg er. The majority of people flew in during Thursday aft ern o on an d evening, the Mills and Grace families hosted the Zetes at a wonderful beach barbecue. Highlights included the first appearance of our eldest states-'98, our youngest statesman. Jesse

"Busch" McCann '03, and the wonderful grilling skills of the gro om himself.

Friday began with a trip to all-y ou-caneat sushi where ANdy "YOrick" Bollinger showed us all once again his love for fish. The restaurant may not have known what it was getting its elfinto when 12 hungry Zetes showed up demanding all they could eat. Friday evening was the rehearsal dinner, on to the reception, held at a lakeside reswhere brothers who have been living around the country over the last year (such as Jason "Goose" Gelman '00, Bob "Molson O'Neill" Levine '01, Austin "Risky Bar" Wheeler '02, and Jake 'HamBurglar' Shields '99) were got to catch up with the rest of the brotherhood. The bride and groom were treated to a hilarious and touching slide show of pictures of their childhoods. The favorite pictures among the crowd were Sweeney with a corncob pipe at age 6 and Sweeney winning a science fair at age 10 with an exhib it testing hydroponic growth techniques onplants. The glimpse into the early years of our beloved Phi Emeritus was worth the entire trip itself

Friday night, or "Sweeney's Last Single Night," was quite the experience. The Sween ey's house, where more general night began with pong, with Bunky managing to stay on h is homemade table throughout the evening. Pong was followed by a the house and the rest of the city of Seattle. voyage down to the local bar. Pool, darts, Congratulations to Sweeney and Marg aret and beer flowed frælv.



"Schmidty" Millet The custo mary "Dartmouth poople" picture from Sweeney's wedding shows how many Zetes aime from across the wuntry for the very special wedding.

Saturday began hungover and rainy. The ceremony managed to cheer everyone up, though. It was held in a local rose garden un der a tent, keeping the attendees dry. The groomsmen were Fredo, Slouch, Bunky, and Jesse "Pin to" Cook Dubin '01. The ceremony was high lighted by a lovely sermon by the minister. After the ceremony, it was

Highlights of the reception included a moving speech by best man Slouch, who managed to even stay relatively sober up until the point of the speech (no promises were made for the period directly following the toast). Perhaps most well-remembered from the reception, though, will be Kevin "Tigger" Smith '01 's jaunt out on the lake on a jet ski someone unwittingly parked at the lakeside dock with the keysin it After taking a few minutes to figure out how exactly to use it, a slightly tipsy Tigger, still wearing h is bow-tied suit, managed to entertain us all as he frolicked across the Seattle water-

The reception spilled back over to drunkenness continued until the guests slowly passed out one by one throughout

HONOR ROLL OF ALUMNI DONORS ——

We thank the following alumni for their generous support during this past year

1853 Society of Founders John R. Carty Jr. '02 Benjamin M. Dean '94 Richard P. Roberts '83 Michael Salzhauer '84 J. Todd Timmerman '89

SOCIETY OF ELDERS John A. Gehret '81 Be niam in D. Mitchell '96 T. Clark We ymouth '79

#8 Webster Society

William G. Allyn '32 Jonathan S. Baker '82 Edward C. Bessev '57 Peter Shepard Burr '81 George W. Clothier '82 Thomas F. Conroy '87 James L. Fowler '52 Jordan M. Frank '94 Michael J. Geiss III. MD '86 Ja son L. Gelman '00 Richard G. Glogau MD '69 Adam J. Goldberg '03 John R. Hapgood '55 Ronald M. Hanson '67 Brian M. Kinney '84 Be mard A. Kuttner '55 James J. Maguire '83

Irl H. Marshall Jr. '49 Robert F. McKenney '75 J. Hunter Melville '78 Je ffrey A. O'Connell '90 J. Benson Payne '84 Joshua B. Saunders '93 Jake M. Shields '99 Todd W. Thaver '90 Daniel J. Toal '90 Bruce D. Voelker '87 Gary A. Zebrowski '77

FIVE YEARS OR MORE OUT OF COLLEGE

Anonymous Wells C. Bates '39 David G. Bruder '97 Philip M. Gerwin '02 Kevin A. Goldman '99 Michael S. Hanna '79 Steven H. Hartmann '85 Bernard P. Kalmbach '88 Bruce G. Kelley '76 Stephen C. Lunt '68 George S. Morris '80 Norris G. Nims '35 Kevin M. Robbins '98 Mark W. Schneider '79 J. Todd Timmerman '89 Jack Sudla Vita van on '97 Wayne S. Weil '88

Harvey B. Weinberg '78

FIRST FOUR YEARS OUT OF COLLEGE

William V Ashlev II '46 Douglas A. Cogswell '77 Jesse Cook-Dubin '01 Matthew J. Deninger '01 Roger E. Goodman '83 John Hancock Jr. '61 Andrew C. Heisen '01 Scott D. Judah '02 Steven S. Leschuk '01 JohnC. McCrillis '52 Thomas F. McLaughlin '63 James P. Mills '00 Thomas O. Oblak '88 Eric D. Schatz '02 Ronald A. Westgate III '03



Physical Plant Update

continued from page 2

ball courtand grill in the back yard have seen considerable use over the spring and summ er. Our most ambitious project is a full repainting of the house. The brothers are attempting to complete the project this fall at minimum ex pense but the cost of equipment needed to reach the higher points of the house may limit the scope of the project. We alsohope to power-wash the house to clean up the brick areas and restore the color of the building. Unfortunately, we don't have en ough money to replace our leaking roof so that project will have to wait for anoth er

The house is alive and well and in the best condition in years. With the help of an eager brotherhood and with funding from our alumni, we will continue to work hard to maintain our house. I hope to see you all at the house for homecoming.

Sign Up for continued from page 1

Instant News

The Zeta Psi Yahoo Newsgroup has all the latest news and is a great way to get in touch with your long lost brothers, especially before reunions and home coming.

To sign up go to: http://groups.yahoo.com/ groups/hanover-zete.

Reunion Meeting

rently are considering a number of options, including a capital campaign to raise enough money to cover annual operating expenses indefinitely. Details of the Board's proposals will be communicated to all in a separate Homecoming game each year. This years' communication sent in the near future. The meeting is at 11:00am on Saturday, October Board is considering a wide range of options 30 th. and welcome input from all brothers.

with and through the Zete National, to engage constructively with the College about the possibility and prospects for moving to have the College rerecognize the House. These discussions are at a very preliminary stage. While to date the College has not ruled out the possibility of rerecognition, we expect the situation to change as we persist successfully for more years without formal College recognition.

>The Board of Directors has recently undergone a significant change in leadership. While Rich Roberts '83 and other former officers remain on the Board the officer positions are currently held by our more-recent (617) 734-1208. graduates. The Board is committed to involv-

ing more members from a wide range of classes in running the Elder Chapter and as such, will hold elections at our annual meeting on the Saturday morning before the

Those in attendance responded posi-Efforts have been made, including tively to the report, pleasantly surprised that the House remains viable despite the difficulties experienced over the past several years. Commitments were made to seek to reconnect with other brothers not in attendance and to support the House financially. In particular, the '79 sin attendance said they would seek as a Class to raise a specified amount in the coming months. Others offered to write checks and otherwise to become more active in House affairs

> Anyone with questions or who is interested in becoming more involved should email Jesse Cook-Dubin '01 at jcdu bin@alu m.d ar tmo uth.org or call him at

Chapter In Transition

continued from page 1 considered their tenancy to be a violation of

town zoning laws. While the loss of rent mon ev is regrettable, the brotherhood is very excited to regain our living room. We once again have a public room in which to study and holds ocial events. It is also beneficial for the house not to be associated with a heavily political publication. We are considering other means of augmenting our chapter income, but we realize that our options are limited.

The house is expanding its philanthropic program as well. While individual brothers have always engaged in philanthropic activities, last spring we are participated as a house in the Relay for Life sponsored by the American Can œr Society. This will be the first community event that we have participated in as Zetes since 2001. Hopefully, we will continue to expand our level of involvement in the community. We are proud to give back to our community, even in this time of organization alh ardsh ip.

The '06s have taken over the leadership positions of the house and the '07 class has provided the house with a renewed en-

dedications to wards the recruiting effort and management of the house. Also, in a strong Olympics, showing that even though we are an unr co gnized house Zete is still a strong presence on campus. Our reward was a stunning 52"HDTV

Recruitment has become a matter of es sential importance to the house. While it is sometimes difficult to recruit as a non-recognized house, the continued efforts of the brotherhood have paid dividends. We currently have ten members of the class of 2006. This number compares favorably with other fraternities on camp us, especially those without athletic affiliations. While we were not able to recruit as many '07s last fall as we pledge terms. I believe that the physical and would have liked because many brothers were away from campus, we recruited three '07s, and hope to have a larger pledge class this fall

While we lack the funds for major renovations, the brothers have continued to make smaller improvements to the house. During last fall we repainted the bathroom, and more it to exist at Dartmouth for 151 years. of the house was painted in the spring and

thusiasm. They have shown considerable summer. Other projects are outlined in the House Manager's article.

Socially, we have begun a tradition of showing this summer the '06s won the Greek having a clambake during the summer term in lieu of a formal. Based on the success of the event this past year it seems that it will become one of the more anticipated events of the year. Other high lights of the year are mentioned in the Social Chair's article.

While we have faced certain obstacles, the spirit of the brotherhood has remained strong. Brothers have shown a continuing desire not only to be active members of the house, but also to leave the house in better shape than it was when they joined. We continue to add members who seek to improve the state of the house as early as their spiritual state of the house has been steadily improving over my years as a brother. I am con fid on tthat Zete will retain its strong presence at Dartmouth and I encourage all alumni to visit the house to see for themselves. While there are challenges, the house continues to show the meddle that has allowed

How to Donate

There are 3 easy ways to donate:

Check: Mail your check payable to "Psi Epsilon Chapter of Zeta Psi" to Alumni Services, Zeta Psi at Dartmouth, P.O. Box 5159, Hanover NH 03755-5159.

Credit card: Send an e-mail to Starr Hays in the alumni records office at starr.hays@stewarthowe.com and she'll provide you with the authorizationpapers.

PayPal: Donate on line by going to: http://www.paypal.com. Log in or create a new account and pick the "Send Money" option. Under "Recipient's Email" enter zetapsi@alum.dartmouth.org.

Annual Homecoming
Meeting & Barbeque
(come find your brothers before the game!)

8 Webster Avenue
Saturday,
October 30th
at 11:00am